
 

 

THE CANTERBURY TALES 

JANUARY 2017 

 FR. MARK’S MUSINGS  

 

Dear friends in Christ,  

 

I sincerely hope you all had a wonderful Christmas season and shared in the love of God given 

to us through the birth of Jesus.  I was uplifted by the out pouring of love in worship as we 

celebrated the reality of God with us.  It was truly a blessed day and season and I hope your 

new year is off to a great start as well.  Knowing that God is with us is a precious gift that can 

rejuvenate and energize us for the coming new year, which is a good thing because January is a 

very busy month in the life of the church.  As we finish taking down the decorations of the 

season we increase our preparations for annual meeting and the next couple of liturgical 

seasons.  It is also a time of review and planning. 

 

I am pleased with our accomplishments for 2016 but I will save reviewing them for my report to 

the annual meeting.  I am excited about 2017 and the future of St. Thomas of Canterbury.  I 

look forward to this new year of growth and development.  We will continue our traditional 

outreach avenues but will add to them the Community Garden and Senior Advocacy programs. 

These programs allow for greater involvement in the life of our village as well as giving 

opportunities.  They provide a way to give for those who cannot afford additional financial 

expense.  They provide a way to participate in the ministry of Jesus.  If you are moved to  

 

 



 

 

participate and share your gifts in one of these areas, please contact Noelle or Joan for the 

community garden, Erika or Lisa for the senior advocacy project, or of course Paul your senior 

warden or myself.  We would be happy to talk with you about these or any other subject that is 

important to you.  

 

I am also interested in finding ways to communicate to the world that St. Thomas of Canterbury 

is an open and welcoming parish for all God’s children.  We were given a great gift last year 

when we elected to approve marriage for all people and now we need to let others know that 

we are willing to share that gift.  

 

I am looking forward to upgrading our main entrance doors with panic bars and new locks to 

keep all who use our building safe.  I am also seeking ways to make our building available to 

more people around the community and increase its use during the week.  

 

And of course we still have our fiscal challenges before us. The parking lot needs sealing, the 

driveway needs repair, carpets need cleaning, and pews need repair.  

 

There are some truly wonderful and exciting opportunities ahead for us and I look forward to 

working with all of you as we continue our ministries here at St. Thomas of Canterbury.  As 

always, I am willing to discuss any and all issues or concerns.  If you can’t come to me, I would 

be glad to come to you.  Dialog shares information and information nurtures learning, learning 

leads to understanding and understanding leads to compassion and compassion to love.  May 

we all share in loving open dialog now and always.  

 

Peace always,  

 

 

Fr. Mark  

 

 

 



 

 

   DEACON’S NEWS AND NOTES 

 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

And the meetings begin! 

On January 14
th

, I have a double meeting 

--a Commission on Ministry (COM) general informational meeting at St. Mary’s, Dousman, 

where we will meet with individuals who are considering ordination. 

--the first organization meeting, also at St. Mary’s, Dousman, for those of us elected to represent 

the diocese at the General Convention in Austin, TX in 2018.  (More Information to Come) 

Our first Executive Council meeting will be January 21
st
 at St. Mary’s, Dousman where we will 

greet the new members and have a mini-retreat. 

St. Mary’s, Dousman has become THE meeting place by virtue of it being almost halfway 

between the parishes on the west, those on the east and those on the high north. 

Personally, a very good friend from my Heritage Title days had a best friend die unexpectedly 

and alone.  I helped him plan and did the Memorial Service on January 3
rd

. 

My nephew’s son passed his “boot camp” from Great Lakes and is now Sailor Anthony Devine 

(don’t know his exact designation); we celebrated his graduation January 6
th

. 

 

 



 

 

On January 13
th

, my brother and I celebrate our birthdays;  he was my birthday present when I 

was 8.  Yeah! 

And on January 18
th

, my brother Charles and his wife Sharon will celebrate their 25
th

 Wedding 

Anniversary!  They are celebrating it in Hawaii; go figure!!! 

As an aside:  World News Now (Channel 12) is celebrating its 25
th

 anniversary on the air and 

Summerfest is celebrating its 50
th

 Anniversary!!!  Hard to believe. 

Back to normal (whatever that is) I will be at Nicholson House the last three Fridays in January. 

 

My New Year’s Resolutions: 

× Take time to breathe and breathe deeply. 

× Drink lots of pure clean water. 

× Smile whenever I am on the phone.   It will lift both my spirits and those of the person on 

the other end of the line. 

× Stretch with intention.  Whenever I catch myself feeling tight or stiff, I will take a few 

minutes to focus on that area and stretch. 

× Take some quiet time during the day just for me putting on my favorite music and 

opening up my ears and heart. 

 

Peace, love and prayers, 

Deacon Marge 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

NEW WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY 

 

 

Please join us for the next session of our Women’s Bible Study which will delve into 2 

Corinthians.  Sessions began on Monday, January 9th at 6:30 in the choir loft but it is not too 

late to join this study.  If you have any questions please contact Gayle Radavich at 

gradavich@hotmail.com. 
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A PRAYERFUL NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTION    

 

Listed below is a daily offering of Bible readings for the New Year 2017 which Gayle Radavich is 

sharing with the STOC parish community.   

 

 

 

 



 

 

Save the Date    

 

 

We are hosting a Mystery Dinner Theater event on Saturday, Feb.18th beginning at 6:00 pm. 
 This event is a fund raiser for the church so please plan on joining us.  More details to follow. 
 

 

 

 

Hosting Coffee Hour    

 

It is that time of year again to sign up to be coffee hour hosts for 2017.  We are looking for 12 
families (you can pair up with another parishioner too) which would mean only serving about 
once every quarter.  We are using an online system so you get to pick the date that works best 
for you.  We also would love to have individuals give hosting a try, so you can sign up for one 
time to see if this is a ministry for you.  Please add your name to the signup sheet in the office. 
 If you have any questions, please see Angie Bier or Tammy Wyman. 
 

 



 

Counters Needed    

 

The financial team is looking for individuals to join our counting team.  You work in teams and 
are responsible to count the offering after the 10:00 am service.  Commitment is about once 
every 6 weeks. Please contact either Kris Reed or Tammy Wyman for more information.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Recording Treasurer Needed   

 

The financial team is in need of a person to assist with the deposits and record keeping of 
weekly donations.  You would be responsible to come to church every 
other Monday or Tuesday evening to verify the weekly offering, put together the deposit and 
key information into our pledging system.  If you want to learn more and/or are interested, 
please contact either Kris Reed or Tammy Wyman.   
 

          



 

               CANDLES & CAROLS         

The children of St. Thomas of Canterbury joined our choir during the 5:00 PM Christmas Eve 

service with their offering of Candles and Carols. 

                                       

 

                                                  

 



 

JANUARY  CELEBRATIONS 

BIRTHDAYS        ANNIVERSARIES  

Violet Kluessendorf  January 1  Angie Biers  January 3 

Evan Klumb   January 4 

Joy Zick   January 4 

John Labisch   January 6 

Nancy Bauman  January 9 

Virginia Harper  January 10 

Heather Owen   January 10 

Dee Dixon   January 13 

Lynn Heinz   January 13 

Nicole Becker   January 14 

Leah Klumb   January 15 

Brian Knapton   January 17 

Becky Fisher   January 18 

Natalie Knapton  January 23 

David Mecikalski  January 23 

Barb Labisch   January 24 

Ben Radavich   January 27 

  

  
  

 


